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With the state legislative session running through the beginning of July, interim work is just ramping up for 2016. On the federal level, the budget debate continues in Washington, D.C.


State: Policy

Public health is working with partners on a number of interim issues, including tobacco and e-vaping, immunization policy, and health reform implementation items such as the global waiver.

House Labor Committee: Occupational Lead Exposure
King County Health Officer Dr. Jeff Duchin presented to the House Labor Committee in Olympia earlier this week. He was invited to discuss Public Health’s role in the large occupational lead exposure that occurred at a Bellevue gun range a couple years ago. The State Department of Labor & Industries (L&I) also presented on its role in this case.

In October, L&I is forming a stakeholder work group on the issue of occupational lead exposure, and Public Health will participate in that group.


Federal: Budget

In the other Washington, all eyes are on Congress regarding federal budget deliberations. The funding bills the House and Senate passed through their respective appropriations committees were quite far apart. With no budget agreement by the end of September, Congress passed a Continuing Resolution to fund the federal government through December 11, 2015.

Congress is considering a reconciliation package that is expected to be voted on next week.

Federal budget items we are watching include:

· PICH Grant – Both House and Senate appropriation measures eliminated the Partnerships to Improve Community Health (PICH) program. Public Health – Seattle & King County is one of three local organizations (in addition to Seattle Children’s and the Healthy King County Coalition) that is the recipient of a $3 million PICH grant over three years.
· Prevention and Public Health Fund – Since May 21, Senator Patty Murray has spearheaded a series of “Dear Colleague” letters with fellow Senators in support of the Prevention and Public Health Fund. 
· Sequestration – The Murray-Ryan budget deal provided two years of sequestration relief that expires in FY2016 and reinstates spending caps on non-defense discretionary programs, including public health. There is hope that a budget agreement could get rid of sequesteration and lift spending caps.
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